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New Jim Crow Museum Set for Completion in Spring
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Construction has
started in the new museum.
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Office of Multicultural
Student Services

Guest Speaker Jaime Martinez came
to Big Rapids to share his experi-
ences with Social Justice with our
campus community. Mr. Martinez
also spoke about his close relation-
ship to his mentor Cesar Chavez. His

Jim Crow Museum
Ferris State University

message was for those present to
learn about social justice, and how
to address social justice issues in the

New Jim Crow Continued... —

Mr. Martinez had a plethora of rele-
vant experience with social justice.
He is the founder and Board Chair of
the César E.Chavez Legacy and Edu-
cational Fund in San Antonio, Texas.
On May 19, 201, the City Council of
San Antonio, Texas voted to change
Durango Street to César E.Chavez
Boulevard. This was a triumph for
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opportunity to hear Mr. Martinez's
message. The event was co-
sponsored by the College of Profes-
sional and Technological Studies.
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David Pilgrim and Lisa Kemmis sorting
through material to be placed in the museum.
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“The highest result of education is

tolerance.” -Helen Keller
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The Crow Museum should be completed
in March 2012; the grand opening will
be on April 26, 2012.
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The layout of the new

museum.




D-SAGA

By Jason Wilkinson, President

D-SAGA is doing a lot this year on cam-
pus. The year started with the National
Coming Out Day on the main quad and it
was a huge success with lots of interviews
and photos being taken by the Ferris pho-
tographer and by the Torch. Right now,
we are starting a winter coat and glove

drive on campus to give out to the food
pantry in town and Project Starburst.

We are a group that feels that giving back
to the community is a privilege that we
can partake in.

Things start to get going next semester
with some big events on campus. First is a

conference that we go to named Midwest
Bisexual Lesbian Gay Transgender Ally
College Conference (MBLGTACC). It is a
conference that teaches about diversity
and how to bring it back to your campus
for educational purposes.

Next is the Drag Off charity event, which
will be in March after spring break. It is
something that is in its sixth year and last
year drew over three hundred people to
the dome room. We collect food goods for
the Manna Food Pantry for the event.
Next is National Day of Silence in April
and that night is the Night of Noise cele-
bration.

This year for the Night of Noise, we are

trying to plan a Diversity Masquerade Ball.

The last event we take part in is the Big
Event, we've done so the last two years,
and we love it. We also have a close rela-
tionship with Rev. Laurel at the Episcopa-
lian church in town and are starting a
spiritual meeting time for those in the
GLBTQPA community that are interested.
We are growing fast, this year we have

about 30 to 40 members come every week.

D-SAGA meetings are about two hours
long: the first hour is for business and
education, and the last hour is social, and
a time to build the community at Ferris.

Disability Services at Ferris

October was Disability Awareness
Month. The members of the Liaison
Committee for Students were in-
volved in two activities this fall.

To better serve the disability most
presented at Ferris by students -
learning disabilities - Disabilities
Services purchased the movie “Read
Me Differently.” This documentary
film and discussion took place on
September 27 in IRC 120. Sixty peo-
ple attended the event and critiqued
the movie; some audience members
shared personal family stories about
learning disabilities.

On October 24, Disabilities Services
represented Dr. and Mrs. Eisler at
the DISABILITY Advocates of Kent
County’s Invest in Ability 2011 An-
nual Celebration at Meijer Gardens
in Grand Rapids, MI. The Eisler’s
were honorary hosts again this year.

Upcoming Event:

ASK Disabilities Services is a
workshop to ask questions about
individual disabilities, student con-
cerns, classroom accommodations,
as well as the services provided for
students at all Ferris campuses.
This faculty and staff event will be




TIP Program

By Judy Watson
TIP Scholars Coordinator

TIP (Tuition Incentive Program) is a
grant program out of the State of
Michigan that pays tuition for quali-
fying students. Ferris has shown
dedication to these students by cre-
ating the TIP Scholars program in
University College. This program
was specifically developed to help
TIP recipients understand financial

issues and succeed as college stu-
dents. As the coordinator of the TIP
Scholars Program, I enjoy working

with these students and being an-
other resource to help them reach
their educational and career goals.

The TIP program at Ferris has
grown to a total of 877 students this
year. That is an increase of 9% over
last year and accounts for 40% of the
fall 2011 enrollment increase at Ferris
State University.

TIP students come from diverse
backgrounds, including African
American, Alaskan, Asian, Hispanic,
Native American, and White. Most
of the students are doing very well,
87% have a GPA of 2.0 or above.

How has TIP affected your life?

“TIP has changed my life. Hon-
estly I wouldn't even be at Ferris
State University without TIP. I
decided to come to Ferris specifi-
cally because of this program,
and thankfully I made the right
choice. I have grown so much

since being here at Ferris and |
believe that I wouldn't have fit this well with any other univer-
sity.” -Byron Williams, JR, Public Relations

“My name is Melissa DiVietri, I am origi-
nally from Traverse City but adopted into
Jackson, Michigan. I am a junior in the New
Media/Printing Management program and
inspired to pursue my Masters in Business
with an emphasis in design at Kendall. I am
grateful for the TIP Program because with-
out it, I would not have all the advantages
of attending a university. The President and
I spoke at the Capitol in 2009 to save the
scholarship from being deleted. I am an ac-
tive student in many student leadership
groups including Student Alumni Gold
Club, Student Ambassadors and also a web developer in Univer-
sity Advancement & Marketing.”

“Hello, my name is Quillian Murphy, and I'm a sophomore in the

psychology program here at FSU. I'm from Detroit, MI. I am a RA,
‘ involved in RHA, FSU Theater, and Alpha
Psi Omega Dramatic Fraternity. As a RA
I'm super busy, but it allows me to change
the life of many people. I really love what
TIP allows me to do. Without it, I would
have never been able to attend college. It
has opened so many doors for me and al-
lowed me a real shot at becoming a Psy-
chiatrist. Many students who go through
the DPS system aren't so lucky. Many of us

- | come from broken homes or our parents

d just don't have the funds to put us through
college, so we are forced to find other means of paying for our
education. The TIP program took away that worry so I was able to
focus more on getting to college and succeeding in my course
work. It truly is an amazing program that changed my life from
possible future inmate to the future Dr. Quillian Devon Murphy
PH.D.”




Coyote Grace Concert
By Bianca Vasovski

Scream Around the World

Scream Around the World was a United Way Fundraiser that
brought many diverse organizations together for a campus wide
on-campus Halloween celebration with the local community. The
event showed the international students, the community, and
other Ferris students what Halloween is all about in the United
States.

The event took place in South Quad and Ward Hall. Fifteen RSOs

participated in events including pumpkin carving, pumpkin

smashing, bobbing for apples, face painting, and more. There was

a costume contest run by the Student Fashion Alliance and the

Music Industry Management Association DJ'd the event. The International Student Organization

There was a turnout of about 200 people. Kalinowski hopes to make this an annual event.




17th Annual Martin Luther King Jr.

Faculty/Staff In-Service
January 16th, 2012

Event: 10:00 AM -
12:00 PM, Founder’s
Room
Lunch: 12:00 PM -
1:30 PM, Centennial
Dining Rm.

(Lunch reservations
please by Jan. 14)

Dr. Martin Luther

King, Jr.’s “Letter

from Birmingham Jail” is one of the great public
letters written by an American. During Ferris’
annual Martin Luther King, Jr. Faculty-Staff In-
Service, faculty and staff will present readings
from “Open Letters” that relate to civil rights
and human rights.

As in past years, we expect to have time for 14-16
readers. The readings range from a few minutes
to eight minutes. If you have a reading that you
believe is powerful, poignant, and related to the
theme, please consider volunteering to be a
reader. Ifyou are interested in being a reader,
please contact David Pilgrim
(pilgrim@ferris.edu or 591-2013) and let him
know what you plan on reading. We will try to
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